

## TOWN OF GILFORD

BOARD OF SELECTMEN 47 Cherry Valley Road Gilford, NH 03249

Dale Channing Eddy, Chair 603.527.6509 Gus Benavides, Vice-Chair 603.527.6507 J. Kevin Hayes, Clerk 603.527.6508 FAX 603.527.4711 selectmen@gilfordnh.org

## GILFORD BOARD OF SELECTMEN PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

## APPROPRIATION OF UNANTICIPATED FUNDS

Wednesday, December 2, 2020 7:00pm Gilford Town Hall – Conference Room A

The Gilford Board of Selectmen will hold a public hearing pursuant to the provisions of RSA 31:95-b, as authorized by a vote on Article 12 of the 1994 Town Meeting; to accept \$18,475 in the form of 6 grants from the New Hampshire Department of Safety. The funds are to be used by the Police Department for various types of traffic enforcement, including DWI patrols, speed limit enforcement, and distracted driving prevention during the period November 1, 2020, through September 30, 2021.

Any interested person may attend this public hearing and present testimony related thereto.

## Gilford Police Department

Chief of Police Anthony J. Bean Burpee



47 Cherry Valley Road Gilford, NH 03249 (o) 603-527-4737 (f) 603-527-4749 Email: gilfordpd@metrocast.net

TO: Board of Selectmen

FROM: Anthony J. Bean Burpee, Chief of Police AJBB

DATE: November 13, 2020

RE: Acceptance of NH Office of Highway Safety Grant Funds

As in years past, GPD applied for FY2021 NH Office of Highway Safety (NHoHS) grant funds for saturation patrol purposes. I recently received notification from the NHoHS that GPD has been awarded an overall total grant amount of \$18,475.00, which includes the following expenditure breakdowns:

•	Sustained Traffic Enforcement Patrol	\$7,387.00
•	DWI Patrol & Mobilizations	\$5,752.00
•	Distracted Driving	\$1,936.00
•	Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over	\$1,700.00
•	Join the NH Clique	\$850.00
•	U Drive, U Text, U Pay	\$850.00

Therefore, I respectfully request that the BOS accept \$18,475.00 in grant funding from the NHoHS to be used by GPD for various traffic enforcement details that will be conducted in accordance with grant guidelines. The grant period for this monetary award is from November 2020, through September 2021.

Thank you.